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1. Table Summarising Rich Process Evaluations 

 

Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

Intrapersonal Computer game  
UK 1  

Young people in 
residential care 
(Age: 12-17 
years); social 
workers 
delivering the 
intervention (4 
pairs) 

Interviews  Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Intrapersonal Kundalini Yoga  
UK 2 

Young people 
(Age:13-7 years); 
residential care 
staff (n=total 9 
participants)   

Interviews   Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 Intervention 
burden 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Intrapersonal; 
Interpersonal 

Trauma Focused 
Cognitive 
Behavioural 
Therapy (TF-
CBT) 
USA 3 

Foster carers 
(n=7); 
independent 
group of foster 
parents (n=5); 
child welfare 
case workers 
(n=5) 
 

Interviews with 
foster carers. 
Transcripts 
reviewed by a 
second set of 
independent 
foster carers. 
Case workers 
reviewed joint 
findings of first 
two groups 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

Direct evidence 
Study design: 
RCT  
Outcome measurement: 
Short-term outcomes (post-
test; 3-month follow-up): 

 Internalizing problems 

 Externalizing problems 

 Post-traumatic stress 

 Social and emotional 
functioning 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

Evidence:  
No evidence of effect 

Intrapersonal; 
Interpersonal 

Supporting 
Looked After 
Children and 
Care Leavers In 
Decreasing 
Drugs, and 
alcohol (SOLID) 
UK 4-6 
 

Children in care 
(n = 37); foster 
and residential 
carers (n = 30); 
social workers (n 
= 27); drug and 
alcohol 
practitioners (n = 
19); and 
researchers (n = 
3). 
 

Practitioner log 
and audio files; 
one-to-one 
interviews; dyad 
interviews and 
focus groups. 

 Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A (Outcome measurements 
for feasibility reporting) 

Interpersonal Family Finding 
USA 7 
 

38 permanency 
specialists and 
supervisors from 
implementation 
agencies. 22 
participated in 
subsequent 
interview.  

Electronic 
survey; 
interviews 

 Intervention 
burden 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

 

Indirect evidence 8 
Study design: 
RCT  
Outcome measure: 
Long-term outcomes (12-
month follow-up): 

 Internalizing - clinical 
level 

 Externalizing - clinical 
level 

 Total problems - clinical 
level 

 Internalizing - borderline 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

or clinical level 

 Total problems - 
borderline or clinical level 

 
Evidence: 
Uncertain effects 

Interpersonal Fostering 
Connections 
Ireland 9 

Foster carers 
(n=47); 
intervention 
facilitators (n=10)  

Focus groups   Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 Intervention 
burden 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Interpersonal Peer mentoring 
programme 
UK 10 

Young women in 
out of home care 
(Age: 14-18 
years) (n=19); 
mentors (Age: 
19-25 years) 
(n=13).; project 
co-ordinators 

Interviews; 
mentor diary; 
focus groups; 
survey. 

 Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

Direct evidence 
Study design: 
Pilot RCT  
Outcome measurement: 
Long-term outcomes (12 
months): 

 Emotional health 

 Anxiety / depression 

 Self-harm 

 Suicide attempt 
Evidence: 
No evidence of effect. 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

Interpersonal Parent 
Management 
Training (PMT) 
USA 
11  

Foster parents 
(n=38) 

Focus groups  Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 Intervention 
burden 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

Indirect evidence 12, 13 
Study design: 
RCT  
Outcome evaluation: 
Short-term and long-term 
outcomes (post-intervention; 
12-month follow up): 

 Total problems (carer 
reported) 

 Total problems (teacher 
reported) 

 Internalizing problems 
(carer reported) 

 Internalizing problems 
(teacher reported) 

 Externalizing problems 
(carer reported) 

 Externalizing problems 
(teacher reported) 

Evidence: 
Uncertain effects 
 
Indirect evidence 14, 15 
Study design: 
RCT  
Outcome evaluation: 
Short-term outcomes (6 
months follow-up; 12 months 
follow-up): 

 Total problems 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

 Total (impaired) 
functioning 

Evidence: 
Evidence of effect 

Interpersonal Youth-initiated 
mentoring 
relationships 
(YIM) 
USA 
16 

Young people in 
foster care (Age: 
16-25 years) (n= 
12); mentors 
(n=9) 
 

Interviews  Intervention 
burden 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

N/A 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational 

Head, Heart, 
Hands  
UK 
17  

Foster carers 
(n=76)  

Interviews  Intervention 
burden 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational 

Intensive 
Permanence 
Services (IPS) 
USA 18 

Clinical staff 
delivering the 
intervention (n=7)  

Interviews; 
review of agency 
documents  

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational; 
Community 

Evolve 
Behavioural 
Support Services 
(EBSS) 
Australia 19 

Delivery agents 
(n=21)  

Interviews; 
survey 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 

N/A 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational; 
Community 

Multi-dimensional 
Treatment Foster 
Care (MTFC) / 

Foster carers; 
children’s social 
workers; 

Interviews; 
survey 

 Limited system 
resources and 
competing 

Direct evidence 22 
Study design:  
RCT 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

Multidimensional 
Treatment Foster 
Care for 
Adolescents 
(MTFC-A) 
UK 20, 21 

supervising 
social workers; 
individual 
therapists; birth 
family therapists; 
skills workers; 
social work 
assistants; 
programme 
supervisor; 
programme 
manager; 
members of the 
management 
board (n=31) 20. 
Young people 
(Age: 11-16 
years) (n=20); 
MTFC staff and 
foster carers 21 

demands 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

 Carer identity, 
values and needs 
 

Outcomes measure: 
Long-term outcomes (12-
month follow-up): 

 Child global functioning 

 Child MH symptoms and 
social/physical 
functioning 

Evidence: 
No evidence of effect 
 
Indirect evidence 23 
Study design: 
RCT 
Outcome measure: 
Long-term outcomes (12-
month follow-up): 

 Child mental health 
symptoms and 
social/physical 
functioning 

 Child global functioning 
Evidence: 
No evidence of effect 
 
Indirect evidence 24 
Study design: 
RCT  
Outcome evaluation: 
Short-term outcomes (post-
intervention): 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

 Internalizing problems 

 Externalizing problems 

 Total problems  
Evidence: 
No evidence of effect 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational; 
Community 

New Orleans 
Intervention 
Model in 
Glasgow (GIFT) / 
New Orleans 
Intervention 
Model in London 
(LIFT) 
UK 
25-27 

Professionals; 
birth parents; 
foster carers; 
consultation with 
children's panel 
25; Social 
workers; foster 
carers; legal 
decision-makers; 
intervention team 
(n=63) 26; 
Delivery agents 
(n=54) 27 

Interviews; focus 
groups  
 

 Limited system 
resources and 
competing 
demands 

 Intervention 
burden 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

N/A 

Interpersonal; 
Organisational; 
Community 

Treatment Foster 
Care (TFC) / 
Treatment Foster 
Care for Older 
Youth (TFC-OY) / 
Together Facing 
the Challenge  
USA 
28-30 

Foster carers 
(n=75) 28; agency 
case study 29; 
young people 
(Age: 16-18 
years); foster 
carers and 
delivery agents 30 
 

Interviews; focus 
groups; case 
study 

 Intervention 
burden 

 System culture 
and 
interprofessional 
working 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 

Indirect evidence 31 
Study design:  
RCT 
Outcomes measure: 
Short-term and long-term 
outcomes (6 month, 12-
month follow-up): 

 Total problem behaviour 
Evidence: 
Uncertain effects 

Community Child and Social services Focus groups  System culture N/A 



Intervention 
Type 

Intervention Process 
Evaluation 

Participants 

Process 
Evaluation 

Design 

Relevant Context 
Domains 

Linked Outcome 
Evaluation(s) 

Adolescent 
Mental Health 
Services 
(CAMHS) 
UK 32  

staff; foster 
carers; 
residential social 
workers (n=58)  

and 
interprofessional 
working 

 Care-experienced 
children and 
young people’s 
identities, values 
and needs 
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